
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Kelly Barbrey <KBarbrey@Columbiaauthority.com>

Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Lee Ann Kornegay <lakornegay@gmail.com>

Date: 9/8/2015 11:17:35 AM

Subject: RE: Governor's Carolighting

Spoke with Sergeant Shawn Crosby and he will be at the meeting on the 15th. 
KV

From: Kelly Barbrey [mailto:KBarbrey@Columbiaauthority.com]
Sent: Tuesday, September 08, 2015 8:22 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine; Mottel, Haley; Lee Ann Kornegay 
Subject: Fwd: Governor's Carolighting

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Kelly Barbrey <KBarbrey@Columbiaauthority.com>
Date: September 2, 2015 at 10:47:05 AM EDT
To: "'Crosby, Shawn'" <ShawnCrosby2@SCDPS.GOV>
Cc: 'Lee Ann Kornegay' <lakornegay@gmail.com>, Kelsey Carmichael <KCarmichael@Columbiaauthority. 
com>
Subject: RE: Governor's Carolighting

Hello Shawn,

Thank you for reaching out! I will add you to my distribution list. Here is the email that went out on 
Monday about the plans for the Carolighting. Please let me know if you are able to attend. We 
previously had Chris Coombs and Jay Griffin on our email list, but received an “undeliverable” message 
for both of them. Will you be taking their place on this committee, or do I need to obtain new email 
address for them to include them as well?

Here is what was sent:

Greetings from the Columbia Metropolitan Convention & Visitors Bureau!

Mark your calendars and get excited for the 49th Annual Governor's Carolighting:

49th Annual Governor's Carolighting
Monday, November 30, 2015
Statehouse Grounds
7:00pm - 8:00pm

As the presenting sponsor, the Columbia Metropolitan Convention & Visitors Bureau looks forward to 
working with you to make this year's Carolighting the biggest and brightest. We value your talent, your 
time and your partnership and invite you to participate in the 2015 event. Our goal is to have all 
participation commitments by Wednesday, September 9, the week prior to our first meeting. We will 
host the first pre-production meeting Tuesday, September 15, 2015 at 8:30am in the Congaree Room 
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at the Columbia Metropolitan Convention Center located at 1101 Lincoln Street in the Vista. The 
Congaree Room is on the lower level - follow the signs. Coffee and light breakfast items will be served. 
Complimentary parking is available in the Convention Center lot (between the Convention Center and 
Colonial Life Arena) on a first-come, first-served basis. Overflow paid parking is available in the Park 
Street Garage across the street from the Convention Center if the complimentary lot is full.

We hope you are able to join us. Please reply to this email to RSVP. Please also indicate in your RSVP if 
you have any colleagues or additional representatives joining you, as we want to be prepared with 
enough seating and food .

For more information feel free to contact:
Kelly Barbrey- kbarbrey@columbiaauthority.com 803-545-0018
Lee Ann Kornegay - lakornegay@gmail.com 803-237-1793

We hope to see you September 15.

From: Crosby, Shawn [mailto:ShawnCrosby2@SCDPS.GOV]
Sent: Wednesday, September 02, 2015 10:08 AM
To: Kelly Barbrey
Subject: Governor's Carolighting

Ms. Barbrey,

I wanted to touch base with you on the Carolighting for this year. Have any meetings been set for this 
event? I look forward to working with you to ensure this event is a success.

Sergeant Shawn Crosby
Bureau of Protective Services
State House Division
803-734-1878 office
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